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Activity Overview

Date Group Activity Time

16 until 27-01 3 - 8 Cito weeks

23-01 5 - 8 Reading Competition

25-01 A - 8 Study day School closed,

daycare also closed

25-01 until 03-02 National Reading

Aloud Week

30 and 31-01 8 VO contact

afternoon/evening

31-01 Celebratory Principal

Day

05-02 8 Register VO

08-02 Coffee morning 8.30 - 9.30

building IB

10-02 Newsletter 8

14-02 3 t/m 8 First report card
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New Students

Name Group

Isabella gr. A

Are you following us on Instagram

(ikc.de.eglantier.delft)?

Or are you friends on Facebook (IKC De

Eglantier Voorhof)?

We post weekly about school, special events or fun facts.

Notifications

Daycare

New Year drinks

On Thursday, 5th of January, the daycare and BSO held a New

Year drink for parents. This was a great success. Parents were

able to enjoy snacks and drinks in the group.

BSO "In the Alps"

During the Christmas holiday, the BSO's unit was "In the

Alps". We had two very fun and sociable weeks. We had a

drumming workshop in a very special music bus and went on

an outing to Avontura. In short, an enjoyable holiday.

Christmas celebration playgroup

On Thursday, 22nd of December, there was a Christmas

celebration for the parents of the playgroup. Everyone brought



some goodies. Parents and children enjoyed a delicious meal together in the hall.

Afterwards, there was time to make some Christmas crafts in the group.

Education

Best wishes

In this first newsletter of the new calendar

year, we would like to wish everyone a good,

educational, happy and healthy 2023. We hope

everyone had happy days.

Introduction

We have a new colleagues, Miss Fleur. Miss Fleur is a teaching assistant in

building RH 917 and is replacing Miss Myra during her maternity leave. Miss

Isabel is our new music teacher.

You can find their introductions below.

Miss Fleur

Hi, my name is Fleur and I am 20 years old. After the

Christmas holidays I started here at school as a teaching

assistant. Before this, I worked in a group with children

with developmental disabilities. With my MBO diploma in

social care in my pocket, I will start the part-time teacher

training in February. You can then find me on Tuesday in

group 3 as a trainee and on Wednesday, Thursday and

Friday in all kindergarten groups as a teaching assistant.

Besides working, I love to play sports, handball and skiing

are my favourites.

We also have 2 interns from Spain. Miss Majda and Miss Anna. They too will

introduce themselves.

Miss Majda

Dear parents of IKC de Eglantier School,

My name is Majda Zerri, and I’m 22 years old. I’m originally from Morocco, but I

have been raised in Spain. For the last four and a half years, I have been

studying a bachelor’s degree in Early Childhood and Primary Education majoring

in English at the University of Vic Central University of Catalonia (UVIC-UCC).

This is my last year and doing an international placement at the IKC de Eglantier

School is my last step to get graduated. It is an enormous pleasure to be in the

school.



As for my profession, I have been working in a Language School as an English

Teacher for about 5 years. I have chosen to be a teacher for many reasons, but

I would say that it is mainly because through education we can change the world.

Furthermore, I love my job as I get to be part of an important stage of the

children’s life. Taking part in their learning progress and guiding them to achieve

significant knowledge, so they can be ready to face nowadays society is a great

honour.

Regarding my hobbies, I enjoy spending quality time with my family. I also like

running and going for long walks on Sunday mornings. I love cooking muffins as

they are one of my favourite treats. Likewise, I love travelling and discovering

new countries. I’m very curious, and I’m always open to knowing different

cultures. I think that being around people from different parts of the world

enriches our mindset and helps us to be more respectful and tolerant.

Thank you so much for giving me this opportunity.

Kind regards,

Majda

Miss Anna

Goedendag!

My name is Anna! I’m 23 years old and I live in a small city

called Vic near Barcelona, Catalunya (Spain). I’m currently a

5th year student of the Double Degree in Early Childhood

and Primary Education majoring in English in the University

of Vic and decided to come to The Netherlands for my

international internship at a primary school.

Personally, I would describe myself as an optimistic person

and open to new learnings and situations. Also, I enjoy

teaching very much as it makes me feel like I’m learning

something new every day as well as I’m helping kids construct their knowledge of

life and for their lives.

As for school, I will be alongside Miss Kseniya Shkumat, my tutor as an English

specialist, in the English lessons within Groups 5, 6 and 5/6, and on Thursdays

I’ll be staying with Miss Theodora in Group 3/4. I’m very glad to share my

learning process through teaching with the IKC De Eglantier and I’m sure it will

be an enriching experience personally and professionally. See you around the

school!

Anna Rosiñol

Reporting absences

As you know, you should report when your child is

absent due to e.g. illness, or arriving later due to a

doctor's visit, etc. Currently, this is done in

different ways. One parent calls the school, another

sends a message in SchouderCom, another sends an



email. Very nice, but for us this is a bit confusing. Fortunately, we have now been

able to add a new option in SchouderCom.

In the menu you can now find the option 'report absence'. We would like to ask

you to report absences via this option in SchouderCom from now on. This way we

have all absences together at a glance.

Play evening for toddlers

The toddlers will soon have their annual theatre evening. The calendar lists 2

dates (15 and 22 February). Attention, this will only be one date,

namely 15 February. Soon you will receive more information via

SchouderCom about this evening and about the times when it will

take place. Please put the date in your agenda.

Bill for occasional childcare

Has your child used the occasional day-care centre

recently? If so, please note that bills will be sent

out soon.

Volunteer wanted

At our school, we are further developing the

libraries. The library on Roland Holstlaan will

undergo a major metamorphosis in January.

So that the children and teachers can again use new

books, but also to have a nice reading environment.

For this, as well as for the IB building, we are

looking for parents who can help us lend the books.

Are you interested or would you like to know more about what it entails? Please

send a message to Miss Kirsty in SchouderCom.

We are also still looking for a volunteer to hang up our two

beautiful mini libraries at the IB building and the RH 917

building. Please send a message to Miss Evelien in

SchouderCom.

Wanted

We are looking for someone to clean the toilets at our

school late morning/early afternoon. You will receive a

small contribution for cleaning. If you have time and



fancy or know someone please send a message to Miss Naji:

n.sheikholeslam@librijn.nl

Applications

If you already have one or more children at our

school, please be

be quick to register siblings.

Our list with applications for children turning 4

before 1 October 2023 is already full.

October 2023 is already full. You can

your child on the waiting list. This means that

your child can only be placed if a place becomes

available. If your child was born on or after 1

October 2019, there is still room on the application list. You can send an email

to: directie@eglantierdelft.nl

Helpers wanted

We would like to maintain a safe traffic situation around our

school.

We would therefore like to invite children to come to school by

bike or foot as much as possible. If you must come by car,

please use the parking lot on the Roland Holstlaan near the

IB-building; where there are always parking spots available.

Unfortunately, it sometimes happens that cars stop or double

park on the crossing in front of the RH-building. This leads to

chaotic and dangerous situations.

To prevent this and to maintain a safe traffic situation around the school we are

looking for 'crossing guards'. These are parent(s)/caregiver(s) standing at the

crossing at the RH building on a particular day or days between 8:15 and 8:30

am. You will help children cross the street and, if necessary, point out to other

parents the best place to park.
If you are interested, please sign up with Miss Paula (p.dinger@librijn.nl).

Coffee morning

On Wednesday 11 January, our coffee morning was

well attended by enthusiastic parents. During this

coffee morning, our internal supervisor, Ms

Danielle, presented what responsibilities she has in

our IKC and started a conversation with parents.

She told how, when parents, teachers and/or the

child have a request for help, she gets to work to find a suitable solution

together.
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The next coffee morning will take place on Wednesday 8 February at 8.30 a.m.

at the IB building. This morning, you can contribute your thoughts on our school

and the future of our school. We are in the process of drafting a new school

plan. Please mark the date in your diary and come along to think with us.

Christmas pieces

Before the Christmas break, all children made a Christmas

arrangement. Would you please return the tray in which the

Christmas arrangement was made to school to your child so that

we can use it again next year?

NL-doet-dag

On Friday 10 and Saturday 11 March it is again

NL-doet day.

On 10 and 11 March 2022, the Oranje Fonds,

together with thousands of social

organisations in the country, will again organise

NLdoet, the largest volunteer action in the

Netherlands. NLdoet puts voluntary work in

the spotlight and invites everyone to make a

difference and matter for a day!

At IKC De Eglantier, too, we want to work with volunteers on Saturday 11 March

to do 1000-and-one jobs to refurbish the school.

Who can come and help us? Parents of pupils of course, but also people around

the school!

Who will come and help us on this Saturday 11 March from 9.30 am? Even just an

hour of help is very nice!

You can e-mail your application to teacher Evelien, via shouldercom.

TPO

On Wednesday 11 January, we had a visit from the TPO steering committee.

This is a group of people who guide and direct

the pilot bilingual primary education

throughout the Netherlands. Every two years,

they visit the school to talk to teachers, talk

to children, visit lessons and talk to the

headmaster and tpo coordinator. The steering

committee's findings were very positive. For

instance, they concluded that the TPO

development has really taken off at our

school. English has been integrated into our

teaching and the lessons visited were of good



quality. The discussion with the students revealed that they are all very

satisfied with the school and the focus on English.

Together, we also reflected on the future of our bilingual education and the

development points that still lie ahead of us. This is something we will work on in

the coming period. Finally, in an e-mail after the visit, the steering committee

informed us that 'we experienced the day as very instructive (and fun!) and

were impressed by your tpo education'. Needless to say, we are extremely proud

of our school, our pupils and our teachers!

Bike

We have a children's bike on display. In terms of size, the bike

will probably fit a large oldest preschooler or a group 3

child.Who needs one? Please send a message to teacher Yvonne

den Haan via schoudercom. You can then make an appointment

to come and try it on with your child.

Pram

We have received a message from parents who have a pram

they no longer use. They would like to give it to someone

who can make good use of the pram.

The pram consists of two parts: one part is the seat which

can be used for children up to 3-4 years and the baby cot

(connected to the seat) for babies from 0 to 6 months.

If you are interested or do you have questions, please send

an email to s.vankarsen@librijn.nl. You will then be put in touch with the parents.
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